Secretary Minutes for Meeting March 11th, 2015
Called to Order at 19:00
Roll Call of Officers & Representatives: Present-President, VP, Treasurer, Secretary, 20, 30, 40, 50, 60, 70, 80-absent.
Reading of the minutes was waived and accepted by approval. Steve Mroczek did give Secretary his copy with a few corrections.
Intro of guests by President Jimmy Eason
    George McCracken, Eastern Shore Association President: The third Sunday in May is the memorial service. Need to have deceased members names in by 4/1.

     Tim McNeal, Talbot County EMS: Budget was submitted.

     Tom Dean: Golf Tournament-processing $3800 in sponsorships. Has two teams signed up as well as two teams for the $1000 sponsors. We will be able to manage our own beer wagons but must have TIPS certified personnel. Volunteers George, Connie, John Hanes, Ronnie Larrimore plus others.  Sponsorship mailing went out and Tom is beating the bricks. He has also asked TCVFRA representatives to get 5 sponsors each.

      EMS Advisory Board: Working meeting tomorrow, preparing presentation to Talbot County Council, including slides. Steve asked Richard Smith to look over. They will not be asking for lots of Career Tech money this year.

      Evan Roe, Chief’s meeting: Will be asking for a letter to Talbot Council about permits for burning homes done, forcing homeowners to pay. Cathy Foster has retired from that office, so there is a new officer at the Health Department. Discussions about lots of changes over the last 15 years. Too much prep work required. A letter was read by Jimmy Eason from the Chief’s Association. Motion was made to send a letter to City Council. Vote taken: 20 yes, 30 yes, 40 yes, 50 yes, 60 yes, 70 yes, 80 yes. Approved to send letter to Corey Pack. 

   Treasurer’s Report: Checking $10,190.40, Career Tech: $1649.19, CD $13982.29, wrote 1 check for $16.16 postage. Deposited $700 in dues, #1100 Golf sponsors.
    Recruitment & Retention: Money left for balance of fiscal year and in June, will get another $10,000. Keeping an ad each month, with this month’s ad being used for the Statewide Open House. Fire line phone number not working so using Oxford and Trappe who will direct to proper location. Each Fire Company needs to promote the open house with visits. We will have access to videos at MFRI. We also have the DVD from Career Tech so we can host on web site. We have 2 banners for the schools, career day in April. Richard Smith will take them. There will be radio ads a week before the open house. Vote taken as to how many houses are hosting open house: 20 yes, 30 no, 40 yes, 50 discussed, 60 no, 70 no, 80 yes. We need all companies to participate, put price tags on everything. Council gives us a lot of money, many new folks on Council who may not understand volunteer fire services and what is involved. Council would like a presentation of the 5 year recruitment & retention plan. This will be worked through Tom.
     Tom Wells: Thanks to Steve for getting the survey on line, have received 55 surveys from that. Progress in moving forward. 68 people checked on line. Passed out videos for training on Biodiesel and Ethanol. Delta asked for count of calls for the year, statistical reports. Tim McNeal will do by tomorrow since it is already done.
    Unfinished Business: Sprinklers-did go back to companies. Motion to support sprinkler system as written, no opt out at all. Opt out is only for non-municipality residences. Much discussion followed. Motion to send letter to Andy Hollis stating we support residential sprinklers as currently written, in all new construction In Talbot County but not new additions to an existing house. Vote taken: 20 yes, 30 yes, 40 yes, 50 yes, 60 yes, 70 yes, 80 yes.

     Need person for Regional Ways & Means Committee for MFSA, Ed Mullikin volunteered.

    New Business: Ambulance Captains, discussion about TCVFRA being in charge of group. Needs to be under Chief’s group. Meetings are called by Talbot County EMS.

     New bill passed out about sprinklers with delegates sponsoring bill listed at the top. Handed out copies of the Eastern Shore Delegation.

Good of the Association

 20- Antiques & Uniques sponsored by Ladies Auxiliary will be 4/11, Breakfast and open house on 4/12, Oxford Day on 4/25 with Fire House food at Causeway
 30- Paint Day 3/15, Soup Day 31/8, Fair 6/25-28 with parade on Sat. New storage shed
 40- Spring Flea Market 4/25
 50- Fish Fry 4/3, Mother’s Day Breakfast, Bull Roast cancelled
 60-5K Race 3/21 
 70-Second and Fourth Sat. Money Bingo
 80-Texas hold em 3/21, Annual open house & dinner 4/12
.

TCVFRA-Golf Tournament 5/16

Next meeting is dinner meeting at Station 20. Adjourned at 20:15
Respectfully submitted by Secretary Connie Greenhawk.

